


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Augusta:  Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Melody Fitch (FVP), John Richardson (Bread of Life), Leah Bruns (MaineHousing)
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Erin Kelly (Preble St.), Veronica Ross (TOA), Rachel Boyce (Preble St.), Bobby Marcroft (Preble St.), Bill Higgins (HVJ), Michelle Staples (YCSPI)
Lewiston: Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings)
Bangor: Don Lynch (FACT), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), Abby Smith (PCHC)
On the Phone: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Donna Kelley (KBH), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Kari Bradstreet (Hope & Justice Project), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Heidi Bradley (CHCS), Brian Sites (VOA), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Ken Capron (MemoryWorks), Crystal Hatch (RCAM), Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Janice Laura Hewey (Catholic Charities), Gerald Botta (HOME, Inc.), Alice Preble (DHHS-OCFS), Giff Jameson (Tedford Housing), Amanda Cost (Partners for Peace)
[If I missed anyone or misspelled your name, please let me know. 
Reminder – If you call in, please email stibbitts@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: November 15, 2018, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 



Review of Minutes: Minutes of October 18, 2018 were reviewed and APPROVED as submitted.

State and Federal Legislative Updates: (please see the Policy Committee notes posted with the most recent Statewide Homeless Council agenda on www.mainehomelessplanning.org site.)
Federal: Democrats now control House. Republicans still control the Senate, but by a narrow margin. Senator King and Congresswoman Pingree retained their seats. It was just announced that Jared Golden was declared the winner, by Ranked Choice, over Bruce Poliquin for Maine’s Second District seat. It is anticipated that the Poliquin campaign will contest this result.
We are watching several Bills at the moment: HR6 Substance use Disorder Prevention, Passed in October, makes changes to state Medicare to address opioid and other SUDs. HR6964 would re-authorize the RHY Act, but at much lower funding levels. SHC will be sending a letter to our delegation expression our concerns about this. MOTION: MCOC will send a similar letter. PASSED.
State: Janet Mills is now Governor Elect. With Democratic control in both the Maine House & Senate SHC is hopeful some good work will get done. SHC will be preparing some legislative proposals.

Statewide Homeless Council: In addition to the usual updates there was a lengthy discussion about the Shelter Funding Formula in regard to the way different shelters conduct their VI-SPDAT and HSP processes with clients at different times and how that impacts the amount of funding they get. A small group will look at various models and come back with recommendations. Bob Pulster from USICH presented a slide show on “Home, Together”, the new Federal Plan to End and Prevent Homelessness. The December SHC meeting will be held at the Maine State Library (MaineHousing has an All Staff event that day) and the January SHC meeting will be a Planning Retreat – more news as plans develop.  

Big Think Topic #1: CES Triage and Diversion Pause: The Board has decided to put this phase of our Coordinated Entry process on temporary hold. What this means is that people no longer need to complete the initial assessment forms or enter that information into HMIS. They will still need to do their regular intake, including HMIS data entry, and continue to make appropriate referrals to housing and other resources, as always. The Board still needs to send out an official announcement about this ‘pause’ with all the relevant details – that should be done very soon – Josh will draft the language. In the meantime, Leah conducted an ‘After Action Review’ about our Coordinated Entry at the recent ESHAP Training. This training was attended primarily by Navigators, but there were also Shelter Directors and HMIS staff there. The review collected a great deal of valuable information that Leah will assemble and provide to the CES Committee. We should also solicit feedback from the full CoC and other agencies – people can send their thought and comments to Vickey and/or Josh. Chris Bicknell asked that the Data Sharing ROI be re-written with Youth in mind. He feels the current language is too broad and all-encompassing to be appropriate for Youth programs and clients. Revising the ROI is part of a larger and very complicated process that is in the works.   

Big Think Topic #2: Possible agenda and meeting structure changes: We must find a way to balance the need to share as much information as possible with as many people as possible, but without just repeating everything that everyone has already heard at every other meeting. We also need to find ways to get more people at the table, more Shelter Providers, and other partners. Everyone was encouraged to send any ideas or suggestions to Scott and the Chairs. Leah suggested conducting a short Survey Monkey assessment after each meeting to get feedback on what people liked or didn’t like, what was most helpful or informative, and what would they like to hear more about. Good idea! Leah will put something together and share it with the Chairs.   

MCOC Tri-Chair Position: We currently have two Nominations to fill the seat left vacant when Rob Parritt stepped down: Veronica Ross, of The Opportunity Alliance, and Bill Higgins, of Homeless Voices for Justice, and we will now move to vote – voting will be done electronically via email, sent to Vickey, Awa, and Scott. Voting will start today and end December 10th so that we can announce the outcome at the December MCOC meeting. There are currently 36 agencies eligible to vote, and there is one vote per agency.  It was requested that the Chairs work with the Nominees to provide a brief statement – a little bio, why they want to be a chair, their vision for MCOC – and post these so that folks who may not be familiar with the candidates will get a better sense of who they are voting for. The group generally thought this was a nice idea, but there were concerns about the timing, the lack of clear guidelines, and that this is not outlined in current governance.  Bill made a MOTION that we ask each Nominee to provide some brief info to help members get to know who they are voting for. The motion was SECONDED and there was more discussion. Both of the Nominees have been regularly participating in MCOC meetings for some time now, and others who have been attending would already know them, so why hold things up now?  People can send in their vote immediately if they wish, but we are accepting votes until Dec. 10, so there is time to post and share these write-ups for those who want a little more information. Perhaps in the future the person making the nomination should write something up about the person they are nominating (including self-nominations). Whatever we decide, for this or future rounds, we need to put it in Governance. It was requested that this be a voice vote. There were 4 votes opposed and 17 votes in favor. 8 agencies abstained or did not voice a vote. The Motion PASSED.    

Bread of Life Shelter Expansion Proposal: John Richardson explained that the Bread of Life has been collecting unmet need and turn-away data for the last two years and it has reinforced their belief that more shelter beds are needed in their location. They are proposing to expand both their Family and Veteran shelter capacity by a total of 14 beds. They have already raised about $400K (or a $571K total estimated budget) and have broken ground on the project. They will be following though and hope to have people utilizing the new space by February. In addition to the beds, this ‘expansion’ also includes another Case Manager’s Office, Laundry and Bathroom facilities. They would like to get approval and support from MCOC in regard to having these beds be recognized and included in the next ESHAP shelter funding application. This would impact both the Operations and Performance funding portions by adding more beds to the calculation. There was a MOTION that MCOC approve the proposed 14 bed expansion at BOL. This was Seconded and more discussion followed.    
Craig asked, what exactly is the CoC’s role in this situation? Do we have any real say – any authority? Two other shelters are also seeking to expand their capacity. In the Rule, as currently written, there is nothing that requires an agency to come to the CoC when they want to expand their capacity, nor is there currently anything about the CoC being able to say yes or no to such an expansion. MaineHousing has suggested that shelters discuss any such potential changes with the CoC in an effort to keep everyone informed and to address things on a systems level. There used to be a ‘bed moratorium’ in place under the old funding - shelters could add new beds if they wanted, but only the beds that existed at the time of the moratorium were included in funding calculations. That ended with the new formula. We all still need to be responsible stewards of these limited resources. The CoC, or whoever does make the final determinations, needs to be able to say ‘yes’ to one shelter and ‘no’ to another depending on the local need, the agency capacity, and other factors. It seems that in the future we should work to establish a clearer, more structured process for this so it is not simply a formality. MCOC is planning to conduct a Gaps and Needs Analysis soon, which could help to better inform discussions like this one in terms of where and how many beds might be needed. John was asked about BOL’s performance. They have met or exceeded all Performance Benchmarks, and all Monitoring and Audit findings – including auditing of their Veteran’s program by the VA – have been favorable. Their ESG Performance information is publicly available on the MaineHousing site. Melody added that as a community partner, her agency has relied upon the incredible integrity of the BOL programing and staff, and she reaffirmed the need for more shelter beds in the greater Kennebec County area. Cullen said that he gets worried when he hears about adding more shelter beds when we know that more permanent forms of housing are the real solution. John explained that BOL currently operated 83 units of housing in the area and they work very hard to move people into housing as quickly as possible. The motion was put to a vote and PASSED with no opposition. It was suggested that MCOC revisit this topic in the future to clarify their role. John, having just gone through the process of working with local Code Enforcement, Municipal Planning, and a Capitol Campaign, offered to talk with any agencies thinking about a similar project. Leah pointed out that even MaineHousing often does not hear about such expansion or development proposals until they hit the newspapers. We need a broader, more inclusive, and more systems based approach.

York County Shelter Programs Request for Change of Use at Anger’s Farm: This facility currently operates as a 12 Bed PNMI with 4 PH SRO units. YCSPI would like to convert the area now used for the 12 PNMI Beds to 4 more PH SRO units. They are terminating their contract with OSA at years end for these PNMI beds, and they now have a 24 bed SUD program to serve the needs of this population. There was a MOTION to approve the change as requested, the motion was SECONDED. PASSED.

2019 Point in Time: There have been no significant changed to the PIT forms the upcoming year. 

Instead of regular committee updates, we asked that only new or important info be shared.  Regional Homeless Councils: The Region I Nov & Dec meetings will be combined on December 5th.
No reports from Long Term Stayers: MCOC Board: NOFA Committee: Data Com: 
Project/Monitoring: Policy Com: Resource Com: Veterans Com: Youth Advisory Board: 

Other Business: None. 

Next Meeting: December 20, 2018. Portland Public Library will NOT be available.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please see the next agenda for more details.
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